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defines “day” by reference to the office’s “regular business hours”.  Further, there is no 
provision under the PCAA to extend the filing time for appeals.  
 
The Society emailed its review decision to Ms. Williams and Mr. Nisbet at 4:08pm on 
October 7, 2022.  Further, Mr. Nisbet was advised both in telephone conversations and 
by email that BCFIRB’s office closes at 4:30 pm and the Notice of Appeal would need to 
be received by 4:30pm on October 7, 2022 and there were no exceptions.  
 
This is a very unfortunate situation Mr. Nisbet, and I am not without empathy or 
understanding for how you must feel.  The timing is extremely regrettable, but BCFIRB 
has no discretion in this matter. As 4:30 pm is the deadline, legally it does not matter 
whether the Notice of Appeal was received one minute, one hour or one day late. As the 
Notice of Appeal was not received within the required statutory time period (before 
4:30pm Tuesday, October 7, 2022), BCFIRB is unable to accept your appeal for filing.  
As such, your Notice of Appeal was filed out of time and BCFIRB has no discretion to 
extend the time for filing the appeal. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Kirsten Pedersen 
Executive Director/Registrar 




